

Dear Parents,

The end of term five is nearly here and the end of the school year is now racing towards us. I am sure you are looking forward to some rest and sun over the half term and we wish all the very best over the week.

Remember we have a TD Day at the beginning of the first week so we will see you all again on Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> June.

The 6<sup>th</sup> June is our baptism, admission to communion and confirmation service. It starts at 10.30am and we will be out on the vicar's front garden under the black walnut tree. The Bishop will be taking the service. We wish the candidates all the best and hope they enjoy their special service. Families of the candidates are very welcome to attend.

The children have been through all sorts of assessments over the last few weeks so we can complete our final class assessments. Some of these assessments are likely to continue into the start of the next term too so please make sure they do have a rest over the half term period.

A huge thank you to all of you that turned up to the Sports Day extra this year. We were so excited to be able to share more of the sporting activities that happen in school and for you all to see how well they do in these. Well done to them all for being such stars.

Thank you too for the cakes and raffle items you all sent in for the day. It turned into a day to remember and I know for one that it will be treasured for a very long time.

Thank you for your kind messages too and the support you have shared for holding the day in the format that we chose for this year.

Some of you have raised a concern over the security of the school being in such a rural location. At the same time, others have said they would not want to lose the openness or the welcome they feel so would not want high fences and security gates having an impact on this. Please send us your ideas so we can start to make some considerations going forward.

Please make sure that school PE kits are taken home for a good wash over the break. The summer terms are when they are put through the mill and always need an extra clean!

Have a super break and we will see you all again soon.

Dates for next Term

Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> June – TD Day

Tuesday 4th June - Children Return to School

Thursday 6th June Confirmation with the Bishop of Salisbury starting at 10.30am

Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> June – Class Photos

Monday 24<sup>th</sup> June – Bikeability Week for Y6 Children

Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> July – Y6 Class Party

Tuesday 9th July - Class Swap morning

Thursday 18th July – Woodfords Got Talent

Friday 19th July – Last day of Term, children to be collected at 1pm